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SUNOL CITIZEN’S ADVISORY COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 20 2015

SUNOL GLEN SCHOOL
CAFETERIA
MINUTES

1. CALL TO ORDER - Chair, Rosemary Chang called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

Board members present:  Rosemary Chang, Gerry Beemiller, Barry Kaminsky, Dimitris Kastriotis and Donn Lobdell.  

Staff present:  Stephanie Cabrera and Division Chief Bonnie Terra.
There were 5 members of the public in attendance.  
2. PUBLIC COMMENT/OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Henry Baum stated that The Train of Lights went very well. 
3. REPORTS/UPDATES – Informational Items:

Alameda County Sheriff’s Department – No report provided
Alameda County Fire Department –  Division Chief Bonnie Terra=reported  34 incidents occurred, but there were no monetary losses. The majority of the calls were for Emergency Medical Services. Division Chief Terra reminded those in attendance that California is  still in a drought and to be sure to control growing vegetation early in order to prevent future fire hazards. 
PROGRESS REPORTS (AS NECESSARY) – Informational items:
 

Citizen’s Traffic Committee – No report provided 
Kilkare Road Firesafe and Greenwaste Project Grant – No report provided
4. UPDATE ON THE EL NIÑO PREPARATION/SUNOL GLEN SCHOOL MEETING  
Superintendent Molly Barnes thanked Supervisor Richard Valle, Congressman Eric Swalwell, Assemblymember Bill Quirk, Zone 7, San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) and the Sunol Citizen’s Council for their actions to assist the school in preparing for El Niño.  She also stated Zone 7 removed the debris in the Sunol Creek and stated that it would be the responsibility of SFPUC, the owners of the property, to maintain it. Zone 7 also met with CalTrans and was told not to remove the sediment because it would make the bridge unstable. Interagency Coordination will continue in order to maintain and monitor the creek and prevent future debris build-up. 
5. SUNOL CAC TOUR OF THE CALAVERAS DAM REPLACEMENT  PROJECT  UPDATE
Chair Rosemary Chang reported that the Council was invited to tour the Calaveras Dam Replacement Project construction site. This is the largest drinking water reservoir in the Bay Area and has the storage capacity to store water for 2.6 million customers. The existing dam is 90 years old and due to earthquake concerns the water level was brought down to 40% of its capacity. The project will cost $4.8 billion dollars to improve the Hetch Hetchy Water System, with $720 million going towards replacing the Dam.  The project was extended by 2 years due to changes in the anticipated fault lines. It was a well-organized and safe tour and another tour will be set up for those that were unable to attend. 
6. Niles Canyon Trail Feasibility Study Update 
The Niles Canyon Trail Feasibility Study was completed over the holiday period and is now available for review online at https://www.acgov.org/board/district2/initiatives.htm. A  Town Hall meeting to review the study will be scheduled in the future? 
7. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
November 18, 2015 – Continued to 2/17/16 
8. COUNCIL/STAFF COMMENTS 
Council Member Dimitris Kastriotis  requested the following items  be placed on a future agenda: a presentation by the Bay Area Air Quality to discuss current and future regulation of fireplaces and wood burning stoves; revisit the Sunol Depot Improvement Project, and discussion with the San Francisco Public Utilities on what they plan to do with their land at the golf course.
Chair Rosemary Chang informed the stated there will be an meeting for the train depot scheduled in March.
9. ADJOURNED at 7:10 p.m. 
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